
NOTICE TO ALL EMPLOYEES AND PUBLIC NOTICE OF INTENT TO FILE APPLICATION FOR 
PERMANENT ALIEN EMPLOYMENT CERTIFICATION 

 
Pursuant to Section 20 CFR 656.10, you are hereby notified of the intent to 
file an application for permanent alien certification for the following 
position: 
 
Assistant Professor – Statistics/Actuarial Science in Topeka, Kansas 
 
JOB DUTIES: Washburn University’s Department of Mathematics and Statistics 
invites applications for the position of Assistant Professor (Statistician). 
This is a full-time 9-month academic year, tenure-track position. 
Responsibilities: Work directly with the Actuarial Science and Applied 
Statistics degree programs. Fulfill teaching expectations associated with a 
tenure-track appointment. Teach 12 credit hours per semester (either in 
person or online) or a full workload as outlined in the faculty handbook. 
Teach and develop undergraduate courses as assigned and as dependent upon 
department needs, which may include upper- and lower-division statistics 
courses, lower-division mathematics courses, courses related to Actuarial 
Science and Applied Statistics, and/or other courses consistent with the 
candidate’s training and interests. Advise students. Mentor undergraduate 
student research and/or supervise internships. Fulfill scholarship 
expectations associated with a tenure-track appointment. Fulfill service 
expectations associated with a tenure-track appointment by engaging in 
service activities in the department, university, and profession. Engage in 
departmental activities and events.  
 
MINIMUM REQUIREMENTS: A completed doctorate in Mathematics, Statistics, 
Actuarial Science or related field (ABD candidates will be considered). The 
selected candidate for this position will have a demonstrated commitment to 
pursuing teaching excellence, including a dedication to developing inclusive 
teaching practices that engage students from diverse backgrounds. 
Demonstrated experience teaching mathematics and statistics courses 
effectively at the collegiate level.  
 
Must have proof of legal authority to work in the United States. 
 
Reply to:  
 
Teresa Lee, Director of Human Resources 
Washburn University 
118 Morgan Hall  
1700 SW College Avenue 
Topeka, Kansas 66621 
785-670-1538 
 
This notice is being provided as a result of the filing of an application for 
permanent alien labor certification.  Any person wishing to comment may 
provide documentary evidence bearing on this application to the Certifying 
Officer, U.S. Department of Labor; Employment and Training Administration; 
Office of Foreign Labor Certification; 200 Constitution Avenue NW, Room N–
5311; Washington, DC 20210.  
 
 
 
 


